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Harvest Fest: Smashing Success
!e Danby Community Council’s second annual Har-
vest Fest was a smashing success...and we’re not just talk-
ing about broken pumpkins.
!e 70+ people—the average age seemed made all the 
tall folks feel young again—who braved the initially cold 
and damp weather were treated to wagon rides, flying 
pumpkins and “stuff”, letterboxing, a crawl-through 
surprise tent, hammering, sawing, and drilling with 
old-style tools, gourmet pretzel stick treats, and several 
goodies around a warming bonfire.
!e wagon rides around Dotson Park—every 20 or 30 
minutes, it seemed—were constantly full of young tour-
ists. !ere was a lot of sightseeing to be done in the trea-
sures of Danby’s own park.
By the end of the afternoon, the sky had cleared and 
the last to leave were treated to a colorful sunset over 
Danby’s Town Hall.
!anks are offered to the volunteers who made it hap-
pen: Gould Colman (wagon rides), Gould and Steve 
Barber (mowing), Karlita Bleam 
(youth programs), Alison Chris-
tie (letterboxing), Julie Clough-
erty (food and organization), 
Ted Crane (tools), Katharine 
Hunter, and to Eddydale Farms 
for trebuchet fodder.
!anks also to the DCPA for 
its unflagging work on Dotson 
Park.
A huge cheer for Tom Janda, our 
trebuchet-master, !ompson 
Terry, his heavily muscled assis-
tant, and Cole Janda, the flag-
man and distance measurer.
Speaking of the trebuchet, this 
year’s long tosses reached for-
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Sheesham, 
Lotus, 
and ’Son
Submitted by Ted Crane, 
Community Council
In some circles, folks 
agree that, the hard-
er it is to describe a 
performer, the more unique and enjoyable the perfor-
mance is likely to be. On that scale, Sheesham, Lotus, 
and ’Son, coming to the Danby Town Hall on Sunday, 
November 9 at 3pm, is likely to be the most exciting 
show ever.
Sheesham, Lotus, and ’Son are the aliases of three amaz-
ingly fun Canadians, Teilhard Frost, Sam Allison, and 
Brian Sanderson. !ey’ve been touring for, it seems like, 
forever, growing a repertoire that includes—in no par-
ticular order—Cuban music, pop/folk, bush swing, old-
time, ragtime, string band, and vaudeville. What they 
play, though, is almost less important than how they 

play it. !ey’re not just musicians, they’re 
a show.
!e picture begins to say it all. Sousa-
phone, megaphone, anglophone, saxo-
phone, kaleidaphone, microphone, mel-
lophone...but no telephone. Can you even 
wonder why kids love these guys?
Pile into the old jalopy and mosey over to 
Danby’s Town Hall on Sunday, November 
9. You’ll get a taste of the 1920s, when he-
ros were heros and musicians were enter-
tainers. Bring the kids and the rest of the 
family. With luck, you  might just be able 
to use dinner as a lure to pry them away 
after the concert.
!e Danby Community Council’s concerts 
are free and open to the public. !e series 
receives support from the Town of Danby 
and grant support from the Community Arts 
Partnership  of Tompkins County. $
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The Danby Area News (DAN) is a 

publication of the Danby Com-

munity Council (DCC) produced 

by contract with the Town of 

Danby. All statements are those 

of the contributors, and do not 

necessarily reflect the views of 
the editors, sponsors, the DCC 

and its officers, or officials and 
employees of the town of Danby 

All works remain © of the con-

tributors. Please provide a SASE 
if you wish to have materials 
returned. The DAN and DCC are 

not responsible for typographic or 

other errors.
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ARNOLD PRINTING CORP • 604 West Green Street • 607.272.7800
High Quality Printing Services • Recycled papers / Soy based inks 

Complete Digital pre-press • Family owned and operated

Highland Farms Boarding 
Kennel and Store

168 West Miller Road • 607.273.3251 

[www.highlandfarmskennel.com]

Danby Federated Church
“A Place for All”
1859 Danby Road • 607.272.1687 

[www.danbyfederatedchurch.org]

Barn-Livin’ LLC
Green Homes for Blue Collars

[www.barnlivin.com]

FRIENDS:

TINY HOUSE RENOVATIONS 
AND RESTORATIONS
41 Lieb Road • 607.207.0888
[nytinyhouse.com] • [tinyhouse@twcny.rr.com]
Drywall + Spray Foam Insulation + Painting

CAROL BUSHBERG REAL ESTATE
607.273.3400 • [carolbushberg.com]
Carol Bushberg, Broker/Owner
High quality customer service & innovative 

marketing. 25 years experience selling 
Ithaca area real estate. Danby resident.

SUPPORTERS:

Danby News Notes
Submitted by Ted Crane
Submission Guidelines: Have a 
look at the “Danby News” section 
of the Town of Danby web site, 
[town.danby.ny.us/DAN]. If you’re 
thinking of sending something for 
publication in the Danby News, there’s 
two documents to read: the Guidelines 
and the Submission Guidelines.
You’ll learn what is, and isn’t accept-
able material for publication. If it’s 
acceptable, we’ll make an effort to in-

clude it; generally, we print everything 
we receive! You’ll find hints about how 
to prepare a submission. Following 
these guidelines makes the editing and 
layout easier.
A terse version of these guidelines is in 
the left-hand column of this page. $

Are you interested in becoming a sponsor? 

Help the Danby News build community! 
For info, contact [danbynews@tedcrane.com].
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Town Clerk’s Desktop
Submitted by Pamela Goddard, Town Clerk
Legal Matters
!is Fall has brought a full harvest of legal matters: pub-
lic hearings, conservation easements, and a local law. In 
fact, it’s been a busy year for all of Danby’s municipal 
boards. !e Planning Board has held nine public hear-
ings on various matters and the Board of Zoning Ap-
peals has heard six variance requests. While this level of 
activity is notable, it is not extraordinary. It is the busi-
ness of any Town to hear requests for special permits, 

appeals of various kinds, and (from time 
to time) to enact or amend local laws.
!e Town Board has held four public 
hearings so far; two more are scheduled 
for November. In October, the Town 
Board accepted Danby’s second and third 
Conservation Easements and passed a 
Local Law Discontinuing the Designation 
of a Portion of Marsh Road as Minimum 
Maintenance, and Amending Local Law 
No. 3 of 2002 by Changing the Length 
of the Minimum Maintenance Portion of 
Marsh Road.

!e annual budget hearing (required by NYS law) for 
Danby’s 2015 Budget will be held at 6:30pm on No-
vember 10, just prior to the regularly scheduled Town 
Board meeting. !is budget hearing follows a series of 
budget planning meetings during October, the last of 
which will be at 7:30pm on Monday, November 3. !e 
Board will vote on adopting the 2015 budget during 
the November 10 meeting.
A final public hearing for the West Danby Water Dis-
trict Improvement Grant—for the purpose of report-
ing on how grant money has been spent and to solicit 
comments on the effectiveness of the program’s admin-
istration—will be held at 7pm on November, just prior 
to the opening of the Town Board meeting.
Each Board has its role in setting public hearings, hear-
ing the cases, and making decisions. !e Town Clerk’s 
role is to provide legal public notice, keep accurate and 
complete records, and do all of the required filing. Pri-
or to any public hearing, notices must be published in 
the legal notice (“Legals”) section of the Town’s offical 
newspaper of record. In the case of Danby—and most 
Towns and Villages in Tompkins County—this is the 
Ithaca Journal.

!e format and often the wording of such notices is 
outlined in NY State’s Town law. Notices must be pub-
lished between five and fourteen days prior to the hear-
ing or event, depending on the type of action being 
considered. In some cases--particularly hearings before 
the Planning Board and Zoning Appeals—neighbor 
letters are mailed. Posting is also provided on the “of-
ficial bulletin board” in Town Hall and on the Town’s 
web site.
After the hearing has taken place and the decisions of 
the Board are final, the Town Clerk’s work really begins. 
Accurate minutes must be made, with the full text of 
the legal wording adopting the decision and/or action. 
In some cases, certified copies or a “Notice of Decision” 
of the enacting resolution must be prepared for legal of-
fices, other Town departments, and the petitioner.
In the case of adopted Conservation Easements and 
Local Laws, there are a range of filing forms that must 
be completed and forwarded to the correct agencies. 
Conservation Easements are filed with the Tompkins 
County Clerk and with the New York State Depart-
ment of Environmental Conservation. Local Laws are 
filed with the New York’s Secretary of State. In general, 
these filings must be done no later than twenty days 
after the documents have been adopted.
In November, the Town Clerk’s office will be open 
10am-5pm Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Friday 
and 10am-Noon on Saturdays. As always, the Clerk’s 
is closed on Sundays and !ursdays. And yes, there’s 
plenty of chocolate in the bowl at the Clerk’s office win-
dow.
Questions? Call 607.277.4788 or send Email to 
[townclerk@town.danby.ny.us]. $

Town Talk
Submitted by Gay Huddle, Neighborhood Columnist
Southern Tompkins Town Talk (formerly Danby Town 
Talk) appears each !ursday in the Ithaca Journal. I like 
to share events/stories from the Danby, West Danby, 
Newfield, Brooktondale and South Hill neighbor-
hoods, and pictures are always welcome also (JPEG 
format, please).
You can contact me at 607.273.6530, or 
[gayhuddle@hotmail.com] or write to me at 65 Gun-
derman Road, Ithaca, with any questions or with your 
story ideas, and thank you. $
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County Legislature Update
Submitted by Dan Klein, County Legislator
I have written previously about the situation concerning 
the loss of bus service in West Danby. When I wrote last 
time, the loss was just a possibility. Now it is a done deal. 
Due to a change in the way New York State is funding 
the medical transportation needs of Medicaid patients, 
Tioga County’s entire public transportation system will 
be out of business as of December 1. Tioga Transit was 
the only public transportation available in West Danby. 
!e cost for TCAT, our local public bus system, to du-
plicate this service would run in the hundreds of thou-
sands of dollars. TCAT has budget troubles of its own, 
and is not in a position to reinstate this service. Instead, I 
am proposing a vanpool for West Danby. !e cost of this 
service would be approximately $16,000, and the pro-
posal is that this cost will be spread out between Tomp-
kins County, the Town of Danby, passenger fares, other 
transportation entities in the area, and possibly some 
small grants. !e County’s and Town’s portion of this 
funding has been included in their tentative budgets, 
which will not be finalized until mid-November.

!e $16,000 covers the van lease, maintenance, insur-
nace, and fuel. !ere is a significant cost savings because 
there is no professional driver—the van would be driven 
by approved members of the vanpool itself.
!ere are still a lot of details to work out, but the basic 
concept is this: One van will go from West Danby to 
Cornell in the morning and then come back in the after-
noon. !e exact route and schedule would be decided by 
the participants, and would certainly include drop-offs 
at some locations in Ithaca besides Cornell. !e exact 
fare is yet to be determined, but will be comparable to 
what the bus fare was.
People will sign up in advance to reserve spots on the 
van. Preference will probably be given to commuters 
who use the service at least four days per week, on aver-
age, but open seats will always be available to purchase.
!is is meant to be a pilot program, funded for one 
year, to see how well it meets the needs of West Danby 
residents. If you think this is something you might want 
to participate in, or if you have any questions, please 
get in touch with me at [danbydan@hotmail.com] or 
607.272.7582. $

West Danby Water District Update
Submitted by Tod Sukontarak, Water Commissioner
!e new water tank is in full operation and the 
old one has been removed.
Now that we have 2" flushing hy-
drants at the ends of our water 
distribution lines, we are bet-
ter able to flush sediment and 
buildup. Our flushing schedule 
is normally twice a year, once 
in April and again in August.
We did an extra flush during the 
week of October 13-17 in order 
to test the new hydrants. !is 
flushing caused some brown 
water in some households, as 
the new hydrants move a lot 
more water than the old ones and 
there is now a hydrant where there never was 
one before. !ere are still three new hydrants to 
test; once that is done, we will return to our April 
and August flushing schedule.
Your most recent water bill was sent via the old bill-
ing system. Hopefully, the next one will be sent using 

the new billing software. We did collect data using 
the new remote reader but we have yet to sync 

the billing software and meter reading 
software.

!e Water District Celebration 
was a success and thank you to 
all those who attended. !ere 
are several people that put a lot 

of time and effort into making it 
a success that I’d like to recognize 

and thank them here. !ey are: 
Skip Fairchild for coming in early 
and staying late to make coffee, 
organize and cleanup; Monica 

Burke, Karen Kudej, Mary Grace 
O’Connor, Peter Fraissinet, Polley 

McClure and Sarah McNaull for mak-
ing a menu, purchasing and picking up supplies, 

setting up, greeting and cleaning up; and John 
Smith for spending many hours making the slide show 
and interpretive sign that really helped to give people 
an idea of the scope of the project. $
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Supervisor’s Update
Submitted by Ric Dietrich, Town Supervisor
October has been “Budget Month”, with the Town 
Board focusing on the 2015 Budget for Danby. !ese 
meetings will stretch into November, at which time I 
will be giving you more details.
I would also like to reintroduce you to another Board 
the Town participates in: the Tompkins County Coun-
cil of Governments. !is group, a partnership with our 
sister Towns and Villages, takes on topics of mutual in-
terest. Many of them are vital to the Town of Danby.
Minutes of TCCOG meetings can be found on the 
County web site [tompkinscountyny.gov/tccog/]. !e 
minutes are worth reading, as the collective efforts af-
fect us all.
Here’s a smorgasbord of recent TCCOG discussions:

-
mittee that is negotiating a new County-wide (rather 
than Town-by-Town) agreement with Time-Warner 
Cable. T-W has responded to the committee’s initial 
proposal; the next step will be for the committee to 
respond a counter-offer.

Common Council, addressed a resolution objecting 
to Time-Warner’s merger with Comcast, prior to the 
settlement of all contracts with all Municipalities.

interest in reconvening TCCOG’s Gas Drilling Task 

Town Clerk

Mon-Tue-Wed-Fri, 10am–5pm; Saturday 10am-Noon
Highway Department

Mon–!u, 6am–4:30pm
Code Enforcement Office

Mon–Wed, 9am–4pm; !u–Fri, by appointment
Town Court

Tue, 7pm
All offices at Danby Town Hall except where noted.

Town Hours

Force to discuss waste disposal, compressor stations, 
processing facilities, and storage. He also introduced 
Ellen Harrison, who has been working with a group 
that is addressing the issue of collateral damage from 
gas drilling. Whether or not a community has a ban, 
there will still be impacts that are felt across borders 
and into neighboring communities.

-
COG’s members. Among the possibilities for shared 
services are Highway, Fire, and Courts. Joe Mareane, 
Tompkins County’s Administrator, said that the in-
formation he has compiled on the cost of running 
the court system in the County comes in around a 
million dollars collectively. He is preparing a white 
paper to send on to the group. 

the New York Rural Water Association reported on 
progress toward a proposed groundwater protection 
law. !ree Towns--Dryden, Caroline, and Danby-
-are collectively working on this and hope to soon 
hold public meetings to share findings.

a grant she received. !e grant funds the study of 
the possibility of Municipalities requiring an energy 
rating when selling a house. She also reported on the 
Sustainability Committee’s request to attend the next 
TCCOG meeting to discuss the development of a 
Food Management Council.

As always, if there is an issue the Town should address, 
please contact me, [supervisor@town.danby.ny.us]. $

Danby Seniors Update
Submitted by Margie VanDeMark
!e next meeting of the Danby Seniors will be on !ursday, 
November 6 at Noon. Linda Howe will again graciously 
cook our “!anksgiving turkey” this year, so please bring a 
complimentary dish to share.
!ank you to our October hosts: Carl & Barb Mosher, 
Donna Mosher, and Ellie Angers!
In December there will be no regular meeting; we’ll go out 
instead for a holiday luncheon at the Oasis on Wednes-
day, December 10. Signups are required—call Margie, 
607.273.8046 for information.
Several of us had a fun day, shopping (many bags full!) on 
Saturday, October 4 at the Windmill and at Sauders Mar-
ket, followed by lunch at O’Malleys on the lake. !ank you 
Ted & Connie for setting this up! $



6

D A N
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

•
•

• 

ward into the deep brush at about 200 feet (not bad for 
a machine this size), and backward about 40 feet. In ad-
dition to several high-arcing and line-drive long shots, 
attendees oohed and ahhed over a straight up and down 
toss of a giant pumpkin, a pumpkin that burst open in 
mid-flight to reveal a second-stage squash, and some 
incredible cabbages that auto-shredded to slaw in mid-
flight. It doesn’t get any better than this.
Or, does it? We’re looking forward to next year! $

Dotson Park Update
Submitted by Michelle Lenhart
During this month of giving thanks, the Danby Com-
munity Park Association (DCPA) would like to express 
our gratitude to everyone who has contributed to Dot-
son Park so far this year!
!ank you to our generous donors, many of whom also 
use the park regularly to play disc golf and wanted to 
help improve the course. !anks to the folks who help 
keep the park in shape, like June who mows the trails 
near her property, or Julie who cleaned up the front of 
the park before Harvest Fest, or the Fern Hollow Crew 
who adopted one of the walking trails, or Peter and 
Steve who are ambitious enough to mow the grounds. 
We are grateful to all of you!
If you are reading this and thinking, “Gosh, I like the 
park, too...I wonder how I could contribute.” Well, 
there are plenty of ways! We have many smaller-scale 
needs for volunteers that could be fun for you and your 
family to take on, such as: 

a while to make sure it is clean so people can picnic 
there.

every few weeks during warmer months. If you feel 
more like a superhero, you could even plant flowers!

-
gier parts of the trails once or twice a year.

If you are interested in helping out in some way, please 
contact [dotsonpark@gmail.com] to find out more. 
One person with a few hours a year to spare can make 
a big impact! $

Solar PV Panel Report
Submitted by Matt Cooper, Code O6cer
In July of 2013, the photovoltaic (PV) solar array out-
side Danby Town Hall went live. Having now mea-
sured the output for a full year, we can say that we’ve 
not only reduced our reliance on non-renewable energy 
but also saved money.
Last winter was an exceptionally cold one (maybe 
you noticed?) and so our consumption of electricity 
was about 25 percent more than a normal year, about 
28,600kWh. By comparison, the average American 
residence—smaller than Town Hall and with aver-
age weather—uses about 10,800kWh. Even with the 
increase due to cold weather, the PV array generated 
about 75 percent of our usage, almost 21,400kWh. 
As for cost savings, it can be estimated by comparing 
the value of the generated electricity (21,400kWh times 
9.77¢/kWh, or about $2090) to the annual lease cost 
for the PV array ($1320).
By this measure, the Town saved about $771 on its elec-
tric bill during the year. !is savings would apply, even 
if the winter had been warmer. If the price of electricity 
rises over the coming years, we can expect even greater 
savings. Even if it drops, our agreement with the lessor 
of the system ensures that we’ll never lose money.
Our system is one of the largest in the town and certainly 
the most visible. You’ve probably seen PV panels showing 
up at your neighbors’ homes...and more so all the time. 
Last year’s Solarize Tompkins SE program and the Solar 
Tompkins program this year have both been instrumental 
in this increase, accounting for almost half of the 70 sys-
tems to date now either installed or contracted in Danby.
Even if you’ve missed out on these programs, it can still 
make good sense to put panels up, certainly for envi-
ronmental reasons but very often for economic reasons 
as well. Any one of the many local installers can guide 
you through the basics of the rebates and incentives. $

‹ Harvest Fest, cont’d from front page—

West Danby Pancake Breakfast
Submitted by Marrell Cortright
!e 2014-2015 Breakfast Season begins this month, on 
Saturday, November 8, when the West Danby Fire Com-
pany offers its Fall Breakfast from 8-11am.
It’s a good time to see your friends and meet new folks, 
too. West Danby’s offerings are always tasty and filling 
(want another helping?). $
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Steve Selin’s avocation is becoming a vocation. The first prod-
ucts from his South Hill Cidery in Danby are just reaching the 
market. (photo by Ted Crane)

Events ’Round Town
!is column appears monthly, featuring brief descriptions of 
events—current and upcoming months—around Danby. If 
you have a non-profit event that the general public is invited 
to…send a notice to the Danby News!

Election Night Dinner
It’s an annual favorite: Vote and then enjoy a Pork Din-
ner. Tuesday, November 4, 5-7pm. Roast pork, mashed 
potatoes, stuffing, gravy, vegetables, applesauce, bever-
age and dessert. $10 adults, $ for children under 11.
At the Danby Federated Church, 1859 Danby Road.
Holiday Craft Fair
!e DFC’s annual Holiday Craft Fair happens on 
Saturday, November 8, 9am-2:30pm. It features craft 
vendors and DFC’s Women’s Fellowship. !ere’ll be a 
lunch of soups and bread and a silent auction to benefit 
the Danby Food Pantry.
Craft vendors, please contact Bonnie Rathbun 
[brathbun3@gmail.com].

Community 1anksgiving Dinner 
!e Big Bird—fried turkey with all the fixings—returns 
to Danby’s Federated Church on Saturday, November 29, 
Noon-2pm. For Free! Join your neighbors.  $

DCC Concert: Richie & Rosie
Submitted by Ted Crane, Community Council
Music rooted in the Americana tradition, that’s Richie 
and Rosie, for sure. !ey’re bringing traditional and 
original tunes and songs to Danby’s Town Hall on Sun-
day, November 23, at 2pm. Come early to get a good 
seat.
Richie Stearns is a legendary banjo player and singer. 
His banjo does it all: Appalachian folk, blues, Afri-
can, rock, and even country music. Locally, we know 

him from the Horse Flies, even back to when they were 
known as the Tompkins County Horseflies, and from 
Donna the Buffalo. Worldwide, he’s appeared with Nat-
alie Merchant and countless others.
Rosie Newton is a young and talented fiddler and 
singer at the beginning of her career. She’s an Ithaca 
College graduate with a degree in performance. Viola 
performance. Beneath that mild-mannered facade a 
powerful traditional fiddler has blossomed, able to leap 
genres faster than finger snap. She runs with the best: 
the Duhks, Preston Frank, Red Dog Run, and, locally, 
with the Evil City Stringband and others.
Together, Richie and Rosie take the fiddle and banjo 
combination to new levels as they continue to expand 
the boundaries of the tradition. !at’s Sunday, Novem-
ber 23, at 2pm (yes, 2pm).
All of the Danby Community Council Concerts are 
free and open to the public. !e series receives support 
from the Town of Danby and grant support from the Com-
munity Arts Partnership  of Tompkins County. $
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Alison Christie guiding youngsters in the art of making letter-
box stamps. (photo by Cloughertys)

Gould Colman and his wagon offered comfortable seating for tours of the park. (photo by Cloughertys)

Launching a long throw with a 200-pound counter-
weight. (photo by Michelle Lenhart)

Kate O’Neal with “Universal Joe” 
 (photo by Kate O’Neal)

Trebuchet Master Tom Janda and Ted Crane discuss the unfortu-
nate trajectory of “Universal Joe”.  “Too big and heavy.“ That’s Joe 
under the counterweight, after its inspiring 100-ft, straight up and 
down flight. (photo by Kate O’Neal)
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!e Danby Youth Flyer is funded in part by the United Way of Tompkins County

Community Council 
Youth Programs

Jump into the Fall!
Submitted by Karlita Bleam, Danby Youth Program Manager

Welcome all to another wonderful season of Danby 
Youth  programming. This fall we will be running three 
programs,  Primitive Pursuits, Gifting Up the Cycle: 
a lesson in Up-Cycling,  and Harvesting at the Youth 
Farm. Transportation by bus to the  program locations 
will be provided from South Hill and Boynton  schools.

If you would like to contribute your thoughts and  in-
sights regarding Danby’s youth population so that the 
Danby  Youth Program can better meet the town’s 
needs please complete  the survey at [surveymonkey.
com/s/LVRXWGQ]. Your answers will be  completely 
anonymous.

For more information about programs visit our web site,  
[ccetompkins.org/4h/rural-youth-services/danby] or  con-
tact me at [kb578@cornell.edu] or 607.272.2292.x222. 
I hope to see you soon!

Primitive Pursuits—Grade 3 to 8
Tuesdays, September 30-December 2, 2:30-5:30pm 
(except 10/28 and 11/11)
June Pollack’s (43 Hornbrook Road)
Learn ancestral living skills such as shelter building, 
native  crafts and nature awareness. Explore the out-
doors, go hiking and  get moving! Please dress for the 

weather of the day (including  rain and snow), wear 
clothes that can get dirty and bring a water  bottle! Bus 
is available from South Hill Elementary and Boynton  
Middle School.

Gifting Up the Cycle: Up-Cycling—Grades 3 to 8
Wednesdays, October 1-December 3, 2:30-5:30pm
Location to be determined
While recycling is the process of changing waste mate-
rials into  new goods, Upcycling is the process of con-
verting waste materials  or useless products into new 
materials or products. In this  program we will explore 
the ways that seemingly useless items can  be altered to 
become useful again. Creativity is the key word for  this 
program. What will you create? Bus is available from 
South  Hill Elementary and Boynton Middle School.  $

Danby Community Library
Submitted by Patti Meyers
Did you know that the Family Reading Partnership of-
fices are right in Danby? !ey provide us with a Read 
to Me calendar each year and are very supportive of the 
Danby Community Library.
!e FRP’s annual event, Read Play Imagine, is coming 
up, on Saturday, November 8 this year, 10am-4pm, at 
Boynton Middle School and it’s free!
Have you seen the signs around town? “Every Baby, Ev-
ery Day, Talk, Sing, Read, and Play.” Read to the babies, 
read to your kids, and read to each other.
Plenty of books at the Danby Community Library...
Come on down. $

The tall folks keep warm at the fire while the kids enjoy wagon 
rides, games, and letterboxing. (photo by Cloughertys)
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Danby Area News: Event Calendar

 
6pm ! American Legion 
Halloween Party

 
9am ! Town Hall 
Library Volunteers Meeting

 
2am ! Everywhere 
Clocks Fall Back

Nov 3  
7:30pm ! Town Board Budget Meeting

 
6am-9pm ! Danby and W.Danby Fire Halls 
General Election Voting 
5-7pm ! Danby Federated Church 
Election Night Dinner—pork and fixings

 
Noon ! Seniors 
7pm ! Danby Community Council

 
8-11am ! West Danby Fire Hall 
Fall Pancake Breakfast 
9am-2:30pm ! Danby Federated Church 
Holiday Craft Fair

Nov 9  
3pm ! Town Hall 
DCC Concert: Sheesham, Lotus, and ’Son

Nov 10  
6:30pm ! Town Hall 
Public Hearing: 2015 Budget 
7pm ! Town Board Meeting 
7pm ! Fire Dep’t Meeting 
7pm ! Fire Dep’t Meeting

 
7pm ! Fire District Meeting

Nov 17  
7pm ! Town Board Meeting

 
7:30pm ! Fire District Meeting

Nov 20  
3-6pm ! Food Pantry 
7pm ! Planning Board Meeting 
7:30pm ! Park Association Meeting

Nov 23  
2pm ! Town Hall 
DCC Concert: Richie and Rosie

Nov 24  
1pm ! Mobile Food Truck 
7pm ! Conservation Adv Council Mtg

 
Noon-2pm ! Danby Federated Church 
Community 1anksgiving Dinner. Free!

 
Danby Fun Day and Parade

O E
Danby Community Library Open ! Town Hall 

Saturdays, 10am–Noon, Wednesdays, 1:30–3:30pm, 
and when the Open sign is out!

Seniors Strength Training Group ! Federated Church 
Mondays and !ursdays, 9am.

AA Meeting ! Federated Church 
Wednesdays, 7pm.

Danby Quilters Group ( 273.2950 
Fridays, 9–11am.

W T H
! Danby Town Hall
! Danby Fire Hall
! West Danby Fire Hall
! Danby Federated Church
! American Legion Post 221
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